
 

 

Collaborative leader at Fanshawe to receive  

OCASA Distinguished Administrator Award 
 

A leader who takes time to explain purchasing and listens 

to the concerns of budget managers at Fanshawe College 

has been named OCASA 2013 Distinguished 

Administrator. 

Corinne Campbell, Manager, Purchasing and Accounts 

Payable, at Fanshawe, will receive the award June 24 at 

the OCASA Professional Development Conference at 

King City. 

In her 23 years at the college, Ms. Campbell’s has shown 

“integrity and strong commitment to high standards,” her 

nominators stressed.  

The OCASA Distinguished Administrator Award recognizes administrators who have 

demonstrated distinguished administrative performance, showing outstanding leadership, 

consistent professionalism and overall effectiveness.   

At Fanshawe she currently serves on the Board of Governors, is currently vice-president 

of the Fanshawe Administrative Staff Association, and has served on numerous 

committees, including the Copyright Working Group.  

Corinne was instrumental in the successful implementation of the College enterprise 

system, leading the payables and purchasing team in the college wide implementation. 

She lead her department — and the college — as an early adapter of scanning technology 

for document administration, and was instrumental in Fanshawe’s adopting the 



negotiated request for proposal templates for purchasing — the first Ontario College to 

do so. 

“Her approach was collegial and informed,” her nominator stressed. “She made me feel 

like a full partner in understanding and resolving the challenges I faced with my initial 

fiscal responsibilities.” 

She has been active beyond the college, and in 2009 acted as registrar and planning team 

member for the ASCC conference, held that year in London, Ont. She is a past chair of 

the Ontario College Purchasing Management Association. 

OCASA is a voluntary, professional association which supports and advocates for 

Ontario’s community college administrators, while building and promoting 

administrative excellence for the betterment of the college system. 

The OCASA Professional Development Conference, Leaders & Innovators 2013: 

Adapting Leadership in Ontario Colleges, will be held June 24 -25 at Kingbridge 

Conference Centre & Institute.  

 
For immediate release. For more information contact Diane Posterski, Executive Director, OCASA, at 

diane.posterski@ocasa.on.ca 

 For more information about the awards program, visit: http://www.ocasa.on.ca/about-us/awards  
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